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 WISDOM WHISPERS  

 

Our Chairman, 
Mr.Ramachandran 

lit the lamp on 
this memorable 

occasion. May the 
light of this lamp 

illuminate our 
path and guide us 
towards truth and 

knowledge. 

The Press conference 

  

On September 4th, 2023, 
the day commenced with a 
press conference to inform 
the world outside of our 
arrival in Sharjah.  
The dignitaries of the day 
included our chairman, 
Mr.N.K Ramachandran 
Menon, Vice Chairman and 
Director of Bhavans 
Sharjah, Mr. Sooraj 
Ramachandran, Director 
Ms. Divya Ramachandran, 
and Principal of Bhavans 
Pearl Wisdom, Sharjah, Ms. 
Indu Panicker.  
We appreciate the presence 
of our parents on the 
momentous occasion.  
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Chairman’s Message 

 
Dear Parents, Teachers and my dear 
Children,   
  
At last we are here in Sharjah. 
  
Welcome to Bhavans Sharjah – parent 
friendly – teacher friendly and child 
friendly School. 
A new school signifies new hopes and new 
dreams. A child in Bhavans is a promise of tomorrow. Many a times as 
adults we forget that they are separate individuals capable of being their 
own person. As adults we tend to thrust our opinions , our views and our 
expectations on to their delicate shoulders. Often we forget that they 
have their own dreams driven by their own special personalities. 
  
We have to learn to let them be their own person. We have to respect 
their skills and ideas. While it is our duty to protect them we also have 
the responsibility to empower them with decision making abilities and 
at the same time make sure that they are ready to face the consequences 
of their choices. At Bhavans schools we do all of this. We help our 
children to be the person they are meant to be – we stop ourselves to be 
just their guiding force and constant motivator. 
  
At our schools, we instill confidence and compassion in the child. We 
motivate the child to strive and be the best possible version of 
themselves – with all the right values and strong and firm sense of 
responsibility. We ensure all kinds of support to the child – hold their 
hands when they make mistakes – to make them strong enough to learn 
from mistakes and help them understand that it is important that they 
do their best to ensure that they are on the long route of success. We 
ensure that our teachers become the adults who believe in them and 
help them to believe in themselves. 
  
“ Children aren't coloring books. You don't get to fill them 
with your favorite colors.” They have strong independent and skillful 
personalities that are entrusted to us to guide, monitor and motivate. At 
Bhavans we strive to provide the right environment to nurture future 
‘responsible and confident’ global citizens. 
  
God Bless always. 
  
N K Ramachandran 
Chairman 
Bhavans Middle East. 

 

 

 



Page 3 
 

Vice-Chairman’s Message  

My dearest students/ teachers and parents, 

Welcome to this new academic year. Starting 
to write this message for the First Newsletter 
of the school for the new academic year 
preceded my doing two things – Reading two 
very interesting articles – One on a book 
written by Columbia’s Stuart Fire stein and 
the second, on the current UPSC – All India 
Second Topper. 

Both talk about how we need to see education and the 
irrelevance of the old methods of how it was being done. While the article on 
Stuart Fire stein (a neurologist), talks about his book titled Ignorance: How it 
Drives Science posits that it is not the acquisition of facts, but the ability to know 
what one does not know that drives the spirit of inquiry, and thus makes any 
progress possible, the article on the UPSC topper talks about how she overcame 
failure and her fear of exams to do exceedingly well in the UPSC examinations in 
her very first attempt without any coaching. 

This is what makes learning in schools interesting. Students have large groups 
and a lot of teachers to ask questions and learn every single day that they are in 
school. Students have various opportunities to achieve success as well as 
overcome failure. As a means to this end, at Bhavans Pearl Wisdom School, 
learning will be combined with a lot of co-curricular activities for all in school – 
activity periods, house and club activities, the Kalakshetra besides the normal 
academics. 

Before I conclude, I would like to state that Pearl Sharjah, has successfully opened 
in September in the middle of the current academic year and the optimism from 
parents has been overwhelming. With that in mind, we have put together a team 
of educators, starting with the principal, who are extremely committed to their 
work and cause and intend to bring out the best in themselves and their students. 
We look forward to the support from all our parents in this endeavour of ours. 
Good things are sure to come! 

I wish you all a wonderful new academic year with all success for the year. 

Thank You 

Sooraj Ramachandran 

Director’s Message  

Starting a new school midterm is never an easy 
task. But at Bhavans, this has always been the 
one challenge that we have consistently taken 
up. And once we get down to it we realize it’s 
difficult to beat a team of determined group of 
students and teachers who never give up. We 
are determined to not give up on any of the 
aspects of a good school, never let go of any 
expectation a parent has with respect to their 
ward’s education and more importantly never 
compromise on a child’s happiness quotient at 
our school. We strive for an aura of positivity and hence we never compromise. 
Undoubtedly our journey together – our new parents and few students - will be 
difficult and there will always be obstacles, doubters, mistakes, and setbacks. These 
are but temporary stepping stones and they never make us stop and take a step 
back. We have learnt through our years in the education segment that there is no 
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substitute for hard work and perseverance. We never wished for things to be easier 
– we made sure we did better with each attempt, and we got up after each stumble 
and walked ahead – better than yesterday and more energized. 
  
The difference between ordinary and extraordinary is that little extra – we all put 
in – as teachers, students and of course parents. We cannot undermine the support 
we always receive from our parent community for all that we venture out to do. 
  
Over the last so many years I have watched students from KG to Grade 12 and it 
struck me how children tend to lose their carefree attitude, confidence and 
willingness to stand up and participate as they grew up. With age came inhibitions 
and the tendency to let go. When students tell me that they have no time – and 
parents reinforce the same – I am often forced to counter - and tell them that Dear 
Children – this is the time when you actually have all the time in the world. The 
world outside demands that you develop a lot of skills that can accessorise your 
academic knowledge. This is the age when you have the opportunity to learn so 
much by observation, through interactions, through a habit of questioning, through 
the developed routine of reading. Off late I have been speaking so much about 
researching – exploring and expanding. 
  
To my dear children - Grab opportunities that come your way. Be open to feed 
backs and opinions that you receive. Do not give up. Do not waste time and end up 
with no time. Convert your days and moments into memories. Accept changes that 
come – do not be intimidated – do not be afraid. Walk out into the world – with all 
the confidence that your little bodies and minds can muster. The world is 
unimaginably huge. But remember that every small act, word and opinion matters 
and is capable of making a change. Be alert. Always. Make memories and let 
learning constantly be your super power. Most of my children I know are so 
advanced – in areas that catch their fancy – that they like. And in the diametrically 
opposite way – what does not catch your fancy – well that is left far behind. 
  
Do not let go. Do not lose excitement towards life. – Learn what it is that you love 
to do – So that you continue to enjoy all that you do. Give your 100 % in everything 
that you do. Go out into the world – confident, head held high, and with the 
assurance that you are equipped with all that is needed to grab success and with 
the promise that you will pursue your passions with dedication and with the power 
of having expanded all your options. Life is never promised to be easy – just assured 
to be worthwhile. 
 
Regards 
Divya R Ramachandran 
 
 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents,  
Bhavans Pearl Wisdom school 
takes immense pride in 
presenting the very first edition 
of our School Newsletter 
"Wisdom whispers". 
As we reflect on the past month, 
memories of action packed days 
and exciting activities come 
flooding back. It is heartening to see the energy and enthusiasm that 
have filled our halls and classrooms.  
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Presenting before you some wonderful clicks of our launch and the days 
after. It has indeed been a month of celebrations where every student on 
campus played a role.   
Equal opportunities and a stage to unfold their talents is helping to mold 
our youngsters into confident young boys and girls. 
As always, we welcome your feedback and suggestions. Please feel free 
to reach out to us with any thoughts or ideas you may have. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
Warm regards 
 

Indu Panicker  
 

Welcoming new 
students to a new 
environment. 
 

 

Education is the most powerful 
weapon which you can use to 
change the world 

On September 11th, the students of Bhavan's Pearl 
Wisdom were welcomed into their realm of knowledge 
and dreams.  
The young blooms were overjoyed to be in their new 
school and were bursting with energy as they explored 
their new campus and environment. 

 

 

Assembly 
  

Our pupils use this lovely auditorium to 

discover their skills and innate talents. 

Assemblies help students to hone their 

public speaking skills and eliminate their 

stage fright. Our children are encouraged 

to be spontaneous in all the activities 

performed on stage during the assemblies.  

Special Assemblies:  
Children are educated about current 
events across the world and encouraged to 
observe all significant days in the calendar.  
Hindi Divas:  
The kids celebrated the Hindi Divas with a 
speech highlighting the value of Hindi in a 
student's life. It is a language that is widely 
used in India.  
Ozone layer:  
Every year on September 16th, there is a 

celebration of the Ozone Layer in honor of 

World Ozone Day. Its purpose is to 

increase student awareness of the value of 

the ozone layer. Children were educated 

on how the ozone is causing immense 

damage to the world they live in. The 

youngsters also learned how to live a 

healthy, happy life in harmony with nature 

and preserve the environment for 

posterity. 
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The birthday of Prophet 
Muhammad:  
Muslims regard the Prophet 
Muhammad's birthday as a 
significant and fortunate day. 
They celebrate this day, also 
known as Maulidur Rasul or 
Maulud Nabi, by reciting 
praises and blessings and 
sending their blessings to 
Prophet Muhammad. The 
significance of Maulud Nabi 
was conveyed in a speech 
during the morning assembly. 
Ms. Sumera, teacher of the Pre 
KG, recited a special prayer for 
the Prophet Mohammad. She 
also gave a speech on 
his life history. 
 

 

 

Green Patch on Bhavans Campus:  
Green is a happy hue.  
Having a lovely plant around the house is like 
having a friend. To plant a garden is to imagine 
the future. Growing plants increases stamina and 
strength, eases tension, and encourages 
relaxation. Additionally, it stimulates and piques 
interest in the outdoors. Even just being in the 
garden can make you feel good.  
Garden of Eden is right here. The students of 
Bhavans Sharjah, have already flagged off the 
green movement in their home away from home.  
We whole heartedly thank our parents who have 
supported our project by contributing plants and 
saplings.  
Our gardening crew worked together to provide 
us with a visual delight. 
 

Happy Gardening ☺ 
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Principal Session: 

“TEACHING IS A WORK OF HEART”  
A smile can make a difference.  
A good teacher is like a candle. It consumes itself to light the way 
for others.  
Like a candle, a good instructor is. It consumes itself so that 
others can see. Ms. Indu Panicker, our beloved principal, led a 
vibrant orientation for the Bhavans team. She opened the 
teachers' eyes to the true nature of a teacher by illuminating 
their minds with all her wonderful experiences as a teacher. We 
appreciate you, Ma'am. The best teacher is always experienced. 

 

Session by in-house doctor: The school doctor conducted a session for our 
teachers on 
influenza and its 
prevention.  

The school nurse 
advised the staff 
to eat wholesome 
food and practice 
high standards of 
personal hygiene 
Our motto should 
always be 
"Health is 
Wealth."  
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Dear Bhavans Community, 

 

As we wrap up our first exciting edition of our school newsletter, we want to take a 
moment to express our gratitude to each and every one of you. Our school thrives 
because of the dedicated students, supportive parents, and passionate staff who 
make up this vibrant community. Together, we create an environment where 
learning and growth flourish.  

We hope you've enjoyed the articles and updates that we've shared in this 
newsletter. It's been a joy to highlight the accomplishments, events, and activities 
that make our school so special. We are continually amazed by the talent and 
commitment of our students and the unwavering support of our parents.  

As we move into the upcoming months, we encourage you to stay engaged with the 
school. Attend our events, volunteer your time, and keep an eye on our social media 
channels for the latest news and announcements. Your involvement is what makes 
our school a strong and welcoming place for all.  

In the meantime, keep an eye out for our next newsletter, which will be coming your 
way soon. Until then, we wish you all a wonderful and productive school year. 
Together, we'll continue to foster a love of learning, personal growth, and a sense of 
community within our Bhavans Pearl Wisdom School.  

Thank you for being a part of the Bhavans family. Stay tuned for more updates and 
exciting news in our next edition!  

 

Thank you. 


